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COLD & FLU PRECAUTIONS 

The Transfiguration Of The Lord August 5 - August 6, 2017 

Our response to cold and flu should continue to 
be guided by recommendations from our health 
officials. During ‘flu seasons’, they are recom-
mending extra caution which includes: 
 

 Those who are feeling ill stay at home so as 
not to spread the disease; 

 Increased vigilance in washing hands and 
not touching our own eyes, mouth, or nose; 

 Coughing and sneezing into disposable tis-
sues (and washing one’s hands afterwards), 
or if none available, the inside of one’s fore-
arm to reduce spreading any virus;  

 Getting the current flu and pneumonia vac-
cination; 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Whenever there is a report of a disease outbreak, 
it is often asked if we would stop the shaking of 
hands at the Sign of Peace. However, that 
‘solution’ ignores the fact that colds and flu are 
also airborne viruses. Those who are infected 
can spread such viruses simply through breath-
ing, let alone sneezing and coughing. Also, if 
someone’s hands are infected, then those hands 
also touch door handles, tops of pew, hymnals, 
etc… and spread the virus to those surfaces. If 
the touch of hands is to be excluded at the Sign 
of Peace to avoid ‘contact germs,’ then one 
would also have to refrain from touching any-
thing in the church that those infected hands 
have also touched, which is nearly impossible to 
do. The absolutely best way for colds and flu to 
be kept from spreading is for those who have 
them to self-quarantine. 

This sacrament should no longer be considered 
exclusively for the dying, as in “last rites”.  It is 
to be celebrated by and for those whose health 
has been seriously impaired by illness or old age.  
Anyone may be anointed before surgery or an 
invasive test or medical procedure. Elderly peo-
ple may be anointed if they have become notably 
weakened even though no serious illness is pre-
sent. The sacrament may be repeated if the sick 
person recovers after being anointed and then 
again falls ill or if during the same illness the 
person’s condition becomes more serious.  This 
is one more way that God imparts to each of us, 
and in particular at this time to the seriously ill 
and elderly his endless love and grace. Please 
contact Fr. Paul if you would like to be anointed. 

This year is the centenary of the apparitions of 
the Virgin Mary at Cova da Iria, Portugal. The 
country itself was troubled by secularization. 
The Virgin Mary came to entrust her message to 
three little shepherds: Blesseds Francis and 
Jacinta, and Lucia, whose process of Beatifica-
tion is underway in Rome. Her message, which 
has not lost any of its timeliness, has now 
reached the world. At the heart of the message, is 
the daily prayer of the rosary for peace. Why not 
daily Mass? The question was posed to Lucia. 
She stressed that not everyone can go to Mass 
every day, but everyone can carry the rosary 
with them. 

If you have a cold or any symptoms of the 

flu, then you are to stay at home and not 

go to Mass. The sick are excused from the 

obligation to go to Mass, and those who 

might be contagious have a moral duty to 

not expose others to their illness. 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 

OUR LADY OF FATIMA 

Pastoral Council 
 

Chair: Deborah Bess 
Nicole Coreil, Brad Gadel, Priscilla Gadel, 
Runnie Hunter, Courtney Landry, Bobbie Long, 
Marshall Long, Rachel Patin, Katie Upton 

 

Finance Council 
 

Chair: Marshall Long (Trustee) 
Gary Delaney, Bernard Patty, 
Kenny Sayes (Trustee), Kevin Switzer 

OF COUNSEL TO THE PASTOR 

  

 

Mary, Mother of Jesus Roman Catholic Church 

RELIGIOUS  EDUCATION  REGISTRATION  I N  PROGRESS  
 

Visit: www.mmjchurch.org 

 

SECOND  SUNDAY  BREAKFAST  
 

 Immediately following the 8:00 a.m. Mass 

ALL ARE WELCOME  
 

No matter what your present status in the Catholic Church, no matter what your current family 
and marital situation, no matter what your personal history, age, background, race, etc., you are 
invited, welcomed, loved and respected here. 
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PARISH  OFFICES  
 

9323 Highway 165 South 

P. O. Box 408, 

Woodworth, Louisiana 71485 
 

Phone - (318) 487-9894 

Fax - (318) 445-0436 

Website: mmjchurch.org 
 

OFFICE  H OURS  
 

Monday - Thursday 8:00AM to 4:00PM 

Closed on Friday  

Rev. Paul M. LaPalme KHS, Pastor 
2120 Coulee Crossing Road, Woodworth, LA 71485 

(318) 487-9894 - fatherpaul@mmjchurch.org 
 

Ms Kathy Rachall, Secretary/Bookkeeper 
(318) 487-9894 - krachall@mmjchurch.org 

 

Mrs. Courtney Landry, Coordinator, Religious Ed 
(318) 715-0080 - clandry@mmjchurch.org 

 

Mrs. Natalie Flynn, Janitorial/Maintenance 
(318) 487-9894 - maintenance@mmjchurch.org 

Mrs. Priscilla Gadel, Director of Music 
(318) 442-2245 - pgadel@mmjchurch.org 

 

Dr. Mary DeVille, Organist 
(318) 487-9894 - mdeville@mmjchurch.org 

 

Mr. Matt Brundrett, Youth Minister, Grades 7-12 
(225) 274-5196 - mbrundrett@mmjchurch.org  

 

Mrs. Katie Upton, Youth Minister, Grades 4-6 
(318) 308-9991 - kupton@mmjchurch.org 

 

Mr. Delyle Woods, Den Leader 
(318) 305-0613 - Cub Scout Pack 9323 

Sacraments of the Church 

 

Reconciliation/Confession 
30 minutes before every weekend Mass for 15 minutes. 

 

Baptism 
Celebrated during any weekend Mass or other convenient time. Contact the church office. 

 

Holy Matrimony 
Contact the pastor at least six months in advance. 

 

Anointing of the Sick and Communion Calls 
Please call the office when a parishioner is confined at home, is in the hospital, or placed in a nursing 
home or hospice. Holy Communion is brought weekly to all shut-ins. 
 

Mass of Christian Burial 
All arrangements should be made directly with the funeral home who will then contact the church. 

Divine Worship 
 

Monday -  Thursday 
7:00 a.m. 

 

Saturday Anticipated 
4:00 p.m. 

 

Sunday 
8:00 a.m., 10:30 a.m., 5:30 p.m. 

7 

 Mary, Mother of Jesus Catholic Church Woodworth, Louisiana 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd 
 

A program of religious education for children 
ages 2-4. They meet every Sunday from 9:30 
a.m. to 10:30 a.m. in the Youth Center. Please 
call facilitator Rachel Patin at (318) 625-5614 
with any questions or if you would like to teach 
or register your child(ren). 
 

Childrenôs Liturgy of the Word 
 

At the 10:30 a.m. Sunday Mass, children ages 4-
7 are dismissed during the Liturgy of the Word. 
Led by a trained adult, these children reflect on 
the scriptures at a level and in a manner appro-
priate for them. They return to the worshipping 
community for the Liturgy of the Eucharist.   

 

First Penance & First Eucharist 
 

If you have a child who is or will be 7 years old  
in the Fall and is expecting to celebrate their first 
Penance (Confession) and receive their first Eu-
charist (Communion) in the Spring of the next 
year, the following conditions must be met:  
 

 A personal interview with the child and 
 their parent(s)/guardian(s) with the pastor; 

 

 Attend Sunday class 9:00 a.m. - 10:00 a.m.; 
 

 One year previous religious education, 
 either CCD or Catholic School; 
 

 Complete and submit a religious education/
 CCD registration form; 

 

Confirmation Preparation 
 

If you are or have a child who will be entering 
11th grade in the Fall and is expecting to cele-
brate the Sacrament of Confirmation in the 
Spring, the following conditions must be met: 
 

 A letter handwritten by the candidate sub-
 mitted to the Pastor by October 1 

 requesting the Sacrament; 
 

 Submit a completed and signed Sponsor
 eligibility form;  

 

 One year previous religious education,
 either CCD or Catholic School; 

 

 Attend Wednesday classes 6:00 p.m. to  
 7:30 p.m.; 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION REGISTRATION/CENSUS 

Do you consider Mary, Mother of Jesus Parish 
“home”? Do you worship with us regularly? If 
you have not done so already, we ask that you 
please register in our parish. Forms for this pur-
pose are available in the church or online at 
www.mmjchurch.org. Adult children no longer 
living at home and recently married couples are 
especially encouraged to register. In this way we 
can serve you better. It also facilitates sponsor-
ship for baptisms and confirmations, religious 
education registration, etc. 

Sacristan 
 

A family, couple or person  that arrives at least 
30 minutes before mass to open up the church 
and make sure everything is set up for Mass. 
That the Lecture, Altar Server, Eucharist Minis-
ters and Ushers have arrived, if not find their 
replacement – Father Paul can help with this. 
Please contact Kathy if you are interested and 
thank you for considering joining this Ministry. 
 

Altar Server 
 

Any young person in at least the 3rd grade, or 
adult, is invited to serve at the altar during 
Mass. Training is provided. There are also so-
cial events planned throughout the year. Anyone 
interested should contact lay leaders Chris and 
Nicole Coreil at (337) 831-3722. 
 

Lector/Reader 
 

The ministry of proclaiming the Word of God is 
a real gift and blessing. We welcome any adult 
who has a strong voice and is comfortable in 
front of people to share God’s word in scripture. 
Please contact Fr. Paul if you would like to 
share your gifts and talents.   
 

Extraordinary Ministers 
of Holy Communion 

 

If you have been confirmed and are in a valid 
Catholic marriage, you may distribute Commun-
ion. All ministers are recommended by the pas-
tor and approved by the bishop for a three year 
term which is indefinitely renewable.   

LITURGICAL MINISTRIES 
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Memories of Parish Picnic 2016 

 

PRAYER/SOCIAL/OUTREACH 

St. Dymphna Novena 
 

The first Monday of each month for nine 
months, beginning September 2017, we will 
gather at 6:30 p.m. to pray for those whose lives 
are impacted by nervous disorders, Alzheimers, 
incest and/or sexual abuse.  

 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 
 

On the fourth Sunday of every month beginning 
in September and ending in May, the 10:30 a.m. 
Mass concludes with exposition and benediction 
of the Blessed Sacrament, and the sung Chaplet 
of the Divine Mercy. 

 

Second Sunday Breakfast 
 

The second Sunday of every month, a compli-
mentary full breakfast is served following the 
8:00 a.m. Mass and concludes at 10:00 a.m. 
 

C.I.A. Ministry 
 

C.I.A. (Christians in Action) is for anyone ages 
21 - 45. Our monthly meetings are held at vari-
ous members’ homes as announced. For more 
information, please call Rachel Patin at (318) 
625-5614 or Jennifer Foote at (318) 542-3795. 
 

Prayer Shawl Ministry  
 

Monthly on the 3rd Wednesday 
10:00 a.m. - Cumella Hall 

Contact Gerry Craft at (318) 448-3152 
 

During construction, whether of a shawl, blanket 
or infant baptism gift, the committee begins with 
prayers and blessings for the recipient.  
 

Pro Life Committee 
 

Meetings are on the 3rd Monday of the month to 
address various pro life issues. We help Cenla 
Homeless Coalition, local crisis pregnancy cen-
ters, nursing homes, hospices, etc. Call Cindy 
Sayes at (318) 446-2893 if you would like to 
join us in this ministry. 
 

Childrenôs Liturgy Of The Word 
 

Every Sunday - 10:30 a.m. Mass  
During the Liturgy of the Word 

Ages 4-7 - Youth Center 
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Mass Intentions 

WEEK OF AUGUST 5, 2017 

Reg. Collection: Support Of Our Parish 
Addôl Collection: Church In Africa 

If you are a victim or survivor of sexual abuse by 
members of the Catholic clergy or representatives 
of the Catholic Church and you want to make a for-
mal complaint of abuse to the diocese, arrange a 
personal meeting with the bishop or his representa-
tive, and/or to obtain support for the needs of the 
individual and families, call Dr. Lee Kneipp, Victim 
Assistance Coordinator (318) 623-3804 or the Dioc-
esan HOTLINE (318) 445-1427. Diocesan 
“Protecting our Children - Understanding, Report-
ing, and Preventing Child Abuse” brochures are 
available in the narthex bookcase. Both the Dioce-
san Policy for the Protection of Minors and the Di-
ocesan Code of Pastoral Conduct are available at 
www.diocesealex.org in the safe environment sec-
tion. 

WEEK OF AUGUST 12, 2017 

Reg. Collection: Support Of Our Parish 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 5 
 4:00PM  - Buddy Normand; Ray Reich;  
   Chuck Saucier; Hunter Roy 9th  
   anniv.; Mary Virginia Young &  
   Tracy Pias Wiltse Month’s Mind 
 

   Lector: S. Cranford 
   Server: B. Gadel 
 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 6 
 8:00AM - Ray Reich 
 

   Lector: T. Ogaard   
   Server: L. Delaney 
 

 10:30AM - Buddy Normand; Mary Virginia 
   Young; John Roy 2nd anniv.;  
   Juliette Belisle Month’s Mind; 
   health & healing for Geri Deptula 
 

   Lector: C. Coreil 
   Server: B. Coreil 
 

 5:30PM - For our parish family  
 

   Lector: R. Mallach 
   Server: M. Mallach 
 

MONDAY, AUGUST 7 
 7:00AM - Noah & Nola Chapman 
  

TUESDAY, AUGUST 8 
 7:00AM - Carl Bess, Jr. 
 

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 9 
 7:00AM - Marie Gruber 
 

THURSDAY, AUGUST 10 
 7:00AM - Beverly Jelen 

Sanctuary Candle Burns This Week 
 

In loving memory of 
 

Ray Reich 
 

by Mr. & Mrs. Dale Hotard 
 

If  you would like to have a loved one or special 
intention remembered by providing for the 
sanctuary candle, please contact the parish of-
fice. The cost is $5.00 per candle. 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 12 
 4:00PM  - Buddy Normand; Ray Reich;  
   Chuck Saucier; health & healing  
   for Butch Doiron & Jim Doiron 
 

   Lector: B. Patty 
   Server: B. Gadel 
 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 13 
 8:00AM - Kyle Ogaard 
  

   Lector: D. Bess 
   Server: J. Dauzat 
 

 10:30AM - For our parish family 
 

   Lector: K. Bellard 
   Server: L. Ogaard 
 

 5:30PM - World Peace 
 

   Lector: J. Montalvo 
   Server: C. Mallach 
 

MONDAY, AUGUST 14 
 5:30PM - Kathleen Herold 
  

TUESDAY, AUGUST 15 
 7:00AM - Carl Bess, Jr. 
 6:00PM - Jim Durante 
 

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 16 
 7:00AM - Marian Asplund 

   

THURSDAY, AUGUST 17 
 7:00AM - Bill Molitor 
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OFFERTORY GIFTS - 07/30/2017 
 

Total # of envelopes  62 
Avg. identifiable gift $ 59.27 
Weekly Collection $ 3,613.00 
EFT Collection $ 495.00 
Weekly Goal $ 4,529.00 
 

Shortage $ 421.00 
 

Goal for July (5 wks)  $ 22,645.00   
Received for July $ 23,321.00 
Overage for July $ 676.00 
 

Maintenance & Repair $ 145.00 
(FY 2017/2018)   $ 590.00 
 

Mary V. Young Memorials $ 45.00 
 

Thank You For Your Generosity! 
 

God Loves A Cheerful Giver. 
 

  (2Cor 9:7) 

Stewardship Note 
 

Today we celebrate the Feast of the Transfigura-
tion of the Lord, and in today’s Gospel reading 
we hear it proclaimed that on Mount Tabor, Pe-
ter, James, and John caught a glimpse of Jesus’ 
divinity strong enough to strike fear into their 
hearts. The event took place shortly after Peter’s 
confession of faith that Jesus was, indeed, the 
Messiah. In today’s second reading from Peter, 
we hear his personal testimony. This comes 
from a man who spent more than three years 
with Jesus. Peter witnessed his humanity. He 
saw Jesus hungry, tired, and finally, rejected and 
crucified. But he also saw Jesus feed the 5,000, 
walk on water, heal the sick, and raise the dead. 
He saw Jesus in his glory when he was transfig-
ured. He saw Jesus risen from the dead and as-
cend into heaven with the promise that he is 
coming again in power and glory. How strong is 
the stewardship of our own faith? Do we accept 
Peter’s apostolic witness to Jesus as Christ? 
Does this testimony help us acknowledge and 
trust Christ Jesus as our Lord and savior?  

The Transfiguration Of The Lord August 5 - August 6, 2017 

STEWARDSHIP PLEASE REMEMBER IN PRAYER 

 

 
Our Sick 

 

Landen Bradford, Kenneth Clark, Landon Cor-
ley, John Gallent, Dan Keely, Brandy Hebert 
Lacombe, Donzal Langston, Shelly Larrieu, Paul 
Lauve, Mathew Leotta, John McClure, Ottis 
Monroe, Leigh Anne Mulvey, Donald Normand, 
Cynthia Parker, Tommy Pearson, Kelly Pias, 
Charlie Ponthier, Donald Ray Soileau, Jenny 
Butler Spurlock, Ruth Valley, Jacob Williamson, 
Elliott Zimmerman 
 

Our Recovering 
 

Jacob Antee, Cameron Brown, Kylie Renee 
Bush, Seth Darnall, Amy Ladner Davis, Gerri 
Deptula, Walter, Jr. & Jackie Deptula, Butch 
Doiron, John Goetz, Emma Marie Hawthorne, 
Rachel Mayfield, Dusty Nassif, Sarah Waits 
 

Our Homebound 
 

Joan Alpha, Butch and Marty Doiron, Richard 
Kelly 
 

Our Nursing Home Residents 
 

Bunny Bosak, Fleta Waits 
 

Our Active Duty Military 
 

Timothy Deptula, Travis Edwards, Cade Jame-
son, Daniel Keely, Michael Smilie, Hunter Staf-
ford 
 
 
 
If you know of anyone who should be included 
or removed, contact Kathy at the office. You 
may also use a pew envelope for this purpose. 
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PARISH NEWS 

Mary, Mother of Jesus Catholic Church Woodworth, Louisiana 

When you shop at Amazon, and select Mary, 
Mother of Jesus as your charitable organization, 
Amazon will donate 0.5% back to our parish. 
Smile is the same Amazon you know, same 
products, same prices, same service. Please sup-
port us by shopping at smile.amazon.com 
 

Wedding Anniversary Mass 
 

If you are celebrating a 25, 40, 50, 60 or 70th an-
niversary in 2017, we would like to honor you 
on Saturday, February 10, 2018 at the 4:00 p.m. 
Mass and present you with a Papal Blessing in 
honor of your marriage. If you would like to par-
ticipate, please call or email the church office. 
Deadline is September 15, 2017. 
 

Men Of MMJ 
 

August 10th 

6:00 p.m. - Cumella Hall 
 

If you are already a member or are interested in 
becoming a member of this ministry please feel 
free to attend this meeting. The young and the 
young at heart are welcome to join us. 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd 
 

Every Sunday - Ages 2-4 
9:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. - Youth Center 

 

CCD/Religious Education 
 

Registration for the upcoming school year 
2017/2018 is now taking place. You can go di-
rectly to the parish website, mmjchurch.org, and 
complete the form online. The registration fee 
can be paid online using the Online Giving tab. 

If you are not currently a registered member of 
our parish family, I’d like to encourage you to 
do so. It is important that you do register if you 
attend church here regularly. That way you will 
be sure to receive information and services that 
our parish offers. Even if you grew up in this 
parish, or are over 18 and living at home, you 
are not automatically registered. If you’re not 
sure if you are registered, call 487-9894 and 
Kathy will happily verify your status. 
 

We have 2 rockers (from the rectory) in the nar-
thex mainly for use by parents with young ba-
bies or children who might benefit from a little 
rocking during Mass. Although it is preferable  
to worship with us in the main church, some-
times our younger members need some extra 
attention. There is also a speaker in the narthex 
for you to continue praying with us. 

 

Sponsors: The Men of MMJ 
Sunday, September 17 

11:30 a.m.  to 3:00 p.m. 
 

Hot dogs and hamburgers will 
be provided. Bring your 
favorite sides, salads, or 

desserts, lawn chairs and liquid refreshments.  

ARE YOU SOMEONE OR DO YOU KNOW 
SOMEONE WHOé 

 Has expressed an interest in becoming 
 Catholic? 
 Has a child over the age of seven who 
 has not been baptized? 
 Was baptized Catholic as a child, but has  
 not been confirmed and/or received the 
 Eucharist? 
 Interested in learning more about your 
 Catholic Faith? 

Please share your questions, your insights and 
your faith story in a warm, accepting setting. 
The facilitators are Beth and Keith Chapman, 
and Cindy and Kenny Sayes. Contact Fr. Paul. 
 

We will be hosting a ñCome and Seeò on 
Wednesday, August 23 at 6:30 p.m. in the 
church hall. 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION/CCD 

THE RCIA 

NOTES FROM THE PASTOR 
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